
 

 

 

 

Another school year is coming to an end, and we are very 

sad to say goodbye to our Grade 6 students. They will be 

dearly missed. Teacher Jeanette would like to wish each and 

every one the very best for the future, and she hopes that they will be 

very happy at their new schools. 

Teacher Jeanette feels very happy with the progress of the students. The 

students were keen to learn, and every month she could see a 

wonderful improvement. They completed their projects diligently, and 

while they were learning new words and things they were having fun at 

the same time.  

On the 25th May 2018 teacher Jeanette attended a meeting in Taoyuan. 

The following approaches and goals were discussed:  Content-based 

Instruction (CBI), Content and Language Integrated Learning (CLIL) and 

English-medium Instruction (of content) (EMI). Professor Chen prefers the 

EMI approach and would like foreign teachers to adopt this program. 

During the summer vacation an English Camp, called “FUN IN THE SUN” 

is going to be held from the 9th July – 12th July.  A great and exciting 

schedule has been planned for every day. There will be Outdoor, 

Indoor and Cooking Activities. They will also be taught to play “Beetle 

Drive.” The purpose of this game is to encourage students to speak to 

each other and to improve their “Speaking Skills.”  Students will also 

practice for an English Reader Theater Contest. The aim of this activity is 

to improve their self-confidence. Listening Games will help to improve 

their “Listening Skills.” They will also have a chance to watch a “Survivor 

Challenge” program to teach children how important it is to be part of a 

team, and to keep on fighting and NOT to give up! 

Teacher Jeanette would like to wish all the students and their parents a 

wonderful SUMMER VACATION. 
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